Atmospheric and Oceanic Sciences Graduate Student Association

Monthly Meeting

AOS Room 811, November 11, 2009

Attendees: Kathryn Mozer (Facilitator), and 22 others.

1. Meeting opened by K. Mozer at 3:39 pm

2. Faculty Report

· Nothing too exciting from the faculty meeting.  

· Website update ideas were brainstormed. Ideas include posting pictures from events/conferences, a department history link, slideshow of people in the department, etc

· The issue of splitting the grad school into research and education sectors was struck down by Chancellor Biddy.  

3.  Committee Updates

Welcome

· We have created a welcome packet including information about each faculty member, CCR, CIMS, SSEC, SAGE, etc that will be available for people to take to conference for the purpose of recruitment. The material is directed at prospective students.  

· Tablecloths (with the UW logo) can be rented from the Graduate School in order to be used at conferences.  Contact Kathryn for more information

Aesthetics

· The clean up of classrooms will take place in the next few weeks.  All stuff lying around the classrooms will be removed and disposed of.  A notice will be sent out to notify everyone to remove stuff from the rooms.  

· Hallway poster displays will be replaced on floors 13, 14, and 15.  A plan was drawn up to have 2 boards per faculty member to display whatever they want.  The boards will be foam board type and a set of 25 will cost approximately $700. Jon Martin has already ok’d this charge.

· Old plexi-glass sheets and frames will be removed

· Corkboards in good condition will be reused around the building

· Faculty will be in charge of updating their displays

· Foam boards make it easier for people to change the display

· They will all be the same size and be horizontally oriented

· The faculty have been consulted and like the idea

· Dan’s motion is to buy the proposed boards and use them as the main form of displaying posters around our hallways.  Ross moves to vote on it. Andrea seconds. 

· 18 For, 0 Against, 4 Abstain  It passes.

· The committee has been working on a plan to convert the rooms between Pete’s office and the Synoptic lab into a conference/computer room. Attached you will find a layout draw-up.  

· Painting would be free because the room has not been painted in many years

· The total proposed cost would be $11,000. This includes carpet, 2 tvs, 10 chairs total, a large conference table, screen and projector.  The computers (there will be 4 total) are still being discussed. Some may be moved from 1411 and those replaced.

· Use of the room will be open to everyone.  You will sign up through Toni to reserve a time but the computers and printer will always be available.  Undergrads will also have access.  The door may be changed to be a glass door so as to further the “openness” idea of the room.  

· This may be a project that will be phased in slowly as more money becomes available.

· Pete will be in charge of inventorying what is in there currently and deciding where it needs to go. He will ask for help when necessary

· Dan’s motion is to approve this to be shown to the faculty at their next meeting.  Jesse moves to vote on it. Erin seconds. 

· 20 For, 0 Against, 2 Abstain  It passes.

Social

· This Friday, Nov 13, is the Around the World Luncheon. Please sign up to bring a dish. Sign up is with Toni.  The luncheon will be at 1pm in room 853

· The Millibar party will be held in early December. Stay tuned

· We will have a food-drive from now until Thanksgiving. There will be a bin in the lobby for collections.

· If you have other ideas for events please email Erin at ephokanson@wisc.edu
Website

· They have met and discussed what needs to be updated and they are working on it.

4.  School Visits

· A group went to Appleton a few weeks ago to give a presentation to middle-schoolers as part of a large science event hosted by the UW alumni Association.  

· There will be a similar event on February 15 in Milwaukee. We will plan to attend this one as well.

· Lee is going to hand over coordinating duties to someone else because he will be out of the country for a while after winter break.

5. New Faculty Liaison 

· Jake will be graduating in December and thus will need to hand over his faculty liaison duties to another graduate student. We will have nominations and voting at the next meeting. 

6. New Business

· An idea was proposed to create some type of Alumni list that students (both undergrad and graduate) can use to contact alumni to learn about internships, available positions, or just as a means of networking.  There is a list that we use to send out the newsletter but more information is desired.  This will be focused on in our meetings next semester.

· K Mozer wrote an article about the GSA for the newsletter.  A copy will be posted on the website. 

· An announcement by D Hartung that if you would like to sign up to present during a department seminar this Spring you should contact him soon. Half the spots are filled and it’s on a first-come first-served basis.

7. Announcements

· Matt and Dan Hartung have submitted a paper and picture of a bore they saw in Florida over spring break last year for “Picture of the Month’.  They received a rejection in less than 12 hours from one journal, however they just received word that they were accepted to be published in Weather.  Keep an eye out for their article!

Proposed layout for new 14th floor conference room.
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